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Let us not lose sight of our mission
now that we have returned from Las
Vegas. Our mission is to spread Kiwa-
nis out to parts of New York State be-
cause we are the BEST service
organization with the BEST chance
children from elementary school to col-
lege to make community service part of
their moral fiber.

Many 2009-10 Lt. Governors are
working on sites to build new clubs in
their divisions and they need your help
... volunteer to help them. We have only
one new club-to date: East Greenbush
in the Van Rensselear Division. Con-
gratulations to Lt. Gov Noreen Barrett
and Gov. David Booker for their hard
work. Our Governor is leading by ex-
ample ... it is time to follow him!

It is a fact that growth in our District
has little chance to take place without
New Club Building. There is NO guar-
antee with New Club Building, but
without it, it rarely happens. Since
1990, we had growth four times, but
only had real significant growth twice.

Every community DESERVES Kiwa-
nis and all of the Service Leadership or-
ganizations that we offer. Be part of the
solution, not part of the problem of
being complacent. However, it is not
just BUILDING new clubs, it is the
support of them by the sponsoring
club(s) for 2-3 years that is critical. Who
would leave an infant to fend for him-
self for the first 2-3 years? NO ONE!
Then, a new club should not be a left
alone either! To give you an example,
during 1999-2000, when I was Gover-
nor, 11 clubs were built. Only 6 are here
this year to celebrate their 10th an-
niversary! Why? The sponsoring clubs
and the division left the "infant" alone
in the formative years and the infant
perished or ran away from home or
found someone else to care for them. We
MUST not let that happen when we
build clubs.

We also talk about revitalizing clubs,
but most of the time we just give lip
service to the process. Every under
charter strength club should have a
goal to get back to 25 members and
should NOT be afraid to ask clubs in
their division to help. We are a family
and families need to help other family
members. The process is the SAME as
if we were building a new club. ASK
people to join and assign them things to
do.

I have been in Kiwanis 32 years and
working on some form of membership

for the last 25 at the District and Inter-
national level. Growth does not happen
without hard work. I was Membership
Growth Chair in 1986-87 when we grew
to 14,000 members and built 20 clubs.
We have allowed ourselves to let the
"fire" burn out in expanding our organ-
ization as we hover around 8,000 mem-
bers. Let's get the "fire" burning again. 

So, we have 3 months left in the year
to finish the new clubs that are trying
to be built by Bookers Builders. Will
you help your Lt. Governor accomplish
his/her objective? More clubs means
more service to help the "children of the
world." Let's all do our part!
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Black and White Ball
Sept. 24 in Great Neck

The 20th annual Black and White
Ball to benefit the Kiwanis Pediatric
Trauma Center at North Shore Univer-
sity Hospital will take place on Friday,
Sept. 24, at Leonard’s of Great Neck.

Tickets are $65 per person. Dinner
choices are Chicked Francese, Salmon
or Chateaubriand.

In addition to ticket sales, the event
will benefit from ads the event program.
Sponsorships range from $45 to $200.

For more information, ticket and
sponsor forms, visit the distric web site
at www.kiwanis-ny.org.

Everyone attending is encouraged to
dress in black and white.


